MILTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING FORUM
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
8 September 2016
MINUTES
Present


Rod Bailey (RB) (Chair)

Kimberly Barrett (KB)

Ian Clark (IC)

Stuart Crow (SC)


Paul Docking (PD) 


Cllr Ben Dowling (BD)


Martin Lock (ML) 


Paddy O’Hara (POH)

Pam Pritchard (PJP)


Cllr Gerald Vernon-Jackson (GVJ)

1.
Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Peter Higgins, Steve Hastings, David Jordan, Tracy Knott, Paul Pritchard, Will Purvis, Cllr Darren Sanders, and Linsay Smith.

Stuart Crow (Flick Drummond’s deputy) was welcomed to the meeting.
2.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 14th July 2016.  PD requested the following entry be made to the last meeting held on 14 July.  

Treasurer and Budget Manager’s Report - PD informed the meeting that our bid for £3,000 of administrative expenses had been approved.  Our Technical Support application was in abeyance until we have further refined it.  It was agreed that the most pressing need for technical support was to have our draft policies checked by a planning consultant.  With that in mind PD was asked to go back to Locality/AECOM to try to book a consultant for September.

After this amendment, acceptance of the Minutes was proposed by PJP and seconded by PD.  They were unanimously approved.
3.
Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
There were no matters arising.

4.
Update from the Chair on the Work of the Forum
RB told of his meetings with Jacqueline Boulter and Phil Dobson (PDo) – temporary replacement for JB who has now moved to Havant Council.   PDo stated it was unlikely that the Forum’s hopes that pubs could not be turned into housing would pass the planning stage.
RB reported on his meeting with Janice Burkinshaw and PH with Brandon Lewis regarding Housing numbers and targets.  KB had also tried to contact BL regarding community housing but no firm commitments given.
RB had email communications with Luke Stubbs and Clare Upton-Brown and there is now a 500 surplus in the City plans for new housing.  So the 545 originally allocated to the St James site is unnecessary.  

RB and POH have a meeting with the HCA later this month and will push for looking at wider options for St James – such as social housing, education, provision for the elderly.

5.
To agree policies in the Revised Policy Statement dated 20 August and circulated by Ian Clark.   
 The number of policy suggestions has been drastically reduced or combined and now number 19. 

RB stated the need for the required data and evidence be completed by Committee members by 30 September.   BD will then work on the final draft . 

POH asked that Committee members to send him ideas and/or photos of places/properties within the boundaries of the Plan area for inclusion in the Characterisation Policy. 

It was suggested by PJP that the Community Infrastructure Group revert back to the initial two groups with members then able to concentrate on one or two areas only.
BD will try to attend each subcommittee group to advise.

EDUCATION – PH, LS, TK, BD.

HOUSING  -   GVJ, BD

LOCAL ECONOMY – WP, DS, BD

HEALTHCARE – PJP, ML, BD.

DESIGN – POH, RB, BD

GREEN SPACE – KB, BD.

CHARACTERISATION – POH, RB, DJ, BD

TRANSPORT – PP, GVJ, LS, SH, BD

Discussion was made re the Policies and it was agreed to delete LE3.  The Transport group (none present) as asked to include Traffic Management with their evidence.

6.
Project Plan 
The latest version of the plan circulated by IC was discussed.  IC suggested that the Plan be abandoned as little interest appears to be paid to it.  However,  everyone agreed it was a useful tool and that it needed to be continued.  IC was thanked for all his work. 

IC has had further correspondence with Jon Alsop at LDA (site designers) regarding the draft policies.  A second meeting has been arranged for 18th October.    
IC has taken over the website responsibilities and has added more information and pictures.  One of BD’s colleagues provided some technical advice and PD has offered to find technical support to fix one problem regarding downloading some photos.    
7. 
Treasurer and Budget Manager Report  
ML and PD said that funds were now available for the next stage of consultation after the draft policies have been approved.   A breakdown is below.  If there are any areas that we need to move money from/to, please let PD know so that he can make the appropriate arrangements with Groundworks.  Please note that these funds must be spent by 8 Jan 17, not Feb 17 as stated at the meeting.

 

	Item
	Amount

	Publicity costs: adverts
	£1,000

	Printing costs: flyers
	£1,000

	Room hire
	£500

	Other: for assorted costs such as printing maps and photos
	£500

	Total
	£3,000


PD has contacted the AECON facilitator who will review the draft Policy.  BD to be involved with setting the date – likely to be the very end of September or October. 

8.
Any Other Business
No other business was raised.

9.
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on 13th October at 7.00pm in the Milton Village Hall coffee shop.
Summary of Actions

	Minute No
	Action
	By Whom
	Comments

	6.
	RB to draft a sustainability appraisal and statement

IC to check draft plan against PCC plan
	RB

IC
	

	7.
	PD to book consultant.
	PD/BD
	

	8
	Characterisation – photos and info to POH of areas/buildings in Milton area which could be included.
	ALL
	

	9
	Contact Transport Group members to arrange a meeting.
	BD
	

	10
	 ACTIONS FOR ALL MEMBERS IN Paragraph 5.
	ALL -  by the end of September.  
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